Wisconsin Council of Safety Meeting Minutes

October 17, 2019

Cranberry Country Lodge, Tomah, WI.

 Meeting was called to order by Chairman Luke Haen at 4:55pm. 
Attendees:  Chris Bordeaux - N & M Transfer Co., Inc., Luke Haen - BAKKAB LLC,  Pam Jones - Fleetworthy Solutions,  Doug Martyniuk - Skinner Transfer Corp., Dale Rakowski -  Duplainville Transport, Inc., Gillian Taylor - Duplainville Transport, Inc., Joe Walesewicz - Sabertooth Enterprises,  Bill Stannard – Great West., Kim Conradt – WMCA, Steve Weyers – Kobussen Buses Ltd, Mark Abrahamson – HNI, Jason Binder – Kwik Trip, Carl Pinter  - CVTC
Self introductions were made by all in attendance.
Treasurer’s Report:  

Sept 2019 starting with $7, 429.50

Expenses $4,638.92

Net Income $ 2790.58 
Motion to accept by Joe Walesewicz and seconded by Dale Rakowski motion passed.   

Secretary’s Report: 

The meeting minutes were handed out and reviewed. 
Motion to accept by Carl Pinter and seconded by Dale Rakowski motion passed.   
Old Business:
Kim Conradt reported that the PSDC is currently receiving nominations. December 1st will be the deadline. The first luncheon is February 7th, 2020. 

Kim updated on the upcoming seminars. 
Discussion ensued to coordinate the topics and times of presentation to include Sexual Harassment, D/A Clearinghouse and CBD Oil.   Kim Conradt will work on the schedule to coordinate the three topics with Sexual Harassment to occur in the morning. The total training will involve (2) two half days of training.  

February 2020 - The MUSE has agreed to accommodate the training date.  The CSA/IRT update 
was planned to be the topic. It was discussed that due to the IRT delay a new topic is needed.  


March 2020 - Truck Country is schedule for the March with Truckers Against Trafficking. 


April 2020 - Fairway Transit in April for Vehicle Maintenance with Tom Bray and Mark 
Abrahamson.


May 2020 – Driver Health, Mental Health, and OSHA – Kim Conradt needs speaker information. 
New Business:

WCSS Bylaws:
A suggestion was made by Kim Conradt to consider some language in the Bylaws (if needed) or the formation of a Membership Committee to seek new members.  Joe Walesewicz indicated that the Bylaws allow the ability to create committees.  Doug Martyniuk offered to make phone calls and solicit for the WCSS and Luke Haen mentioned he could reach-out to the motor carriers’ safety directors from the council.   
Joe Walesewicz questioned the proposed name change and the wording of the “Executive Committee” and discussed concerns for limiting it to the last three Chairs.  Consider the input of all past chairs verse a certain number.  Luke Haen suggested to at least establish a minimum number to be a quorum. Discussion suggested and it was agreed to be a minimum of at least three past Chairs.  
Motion by Joe Walesewicz to have a minimum of (3) three past chairman as the Steering Committee, seconded by Dale Rakowski, motion passed. 

Luke Haen indicated that consideration should be made to assure the Council is aligned with the WMCA in that it cannot have more than two (50%) Allied members in a leadership position.   
Name Change
Discussion on a name change to which better represents the Council and is in more uniformity with the ATA and other states was considered. Kim Conradt mentioned the interest in changing the name to something similar to the Wisconsin Safety Management Council. It was mentioned that many members involved may not be representation of trucking company but affiliates in addition many members are not “Safety Supervisors”.   The change may better reflect the council.   
Bill Stannard introduced a motion to change the name to Wisconsin Motor Carriers Safety Management Council, seconded by Chris Bordeaux motion passed. 

Next Meeting:
November 7th, at Hotel Retlaw Fond du Lac, WI 

A motion to close the meeting was made at 6:21 pm by Pam Jones, seconded by Joe Walesewicz 

All voting in favor.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Abrahamson
Secretary 
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